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MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT 
 

Dear Hudson Valley Members, 

 I would like start by thanking Chief Jim Barber and 

the men and women of the Lake George Fire Department for 

hosting the 120th Annual Hudson Valley Convention. Their 

committee did an outstanding job and should be commended 

for all their hard 

work and dedication 

in putting this Con-

vention together. 

    As I stated at the 

Convention there are 

many challenges that 

need to be addressed, 

but the most impor-

tant challenge is 

making sure that our 

Association contin-

ues to have a successful Annual Convention and Parade. At the 

Friday morning session of the Convention the general member-

ship approved the hiring of Mr. Jason Sherry of Sherry Man-

agement and Marketing LLC of Lake George, New York for 

the purpose of Promoting and Running the Annual Convention 

and Parade of the Hudson Valley Volunteer Firemenôs Associa-

tion in 2010 and 2011. The Lake George Fire Department has 

tentatively agreed to Host the Dress Parade in 2010. 

   I have asked the newly appointed committee and Mr. Sherry 

to draft a packet that will contain all the needed information for 

2010 and 2011. This packet will be mailed to all Member De-

partments and Companies by the early part of October, 2010. I 

would like to ask the everyone remain open minded as there 

may be some changes. We realize there are many un-answered 

questions but please be patient and we will try and answer your 

questions as we move forward. The committee is already hard 

at work and they will do their best to make sure that 2010 and 

2011 Conventions will be very successful. I have also asked the 

committee to announce any updates on the HVVFA Web Page 

and also in the HVVFA Paper. 

   I would like to the thank all the Members and Delegates of 

our Association who attended this years Annual Convention 

Meetings and Parade in Lake George. 

   We the Officers of the Association are looking forward to 

seeing and speaking with as many of our members through out 

the Valley during the up coming year at the many Meetings and 

Events. 

 

Don Farrell, 
President 

 

 

Nelson Durland Wins HVVFA 

Lifetime Achievement Award 

   Good morning, President McKinney, Vice Presidents Far-

rell, Galvin, Hudson Valley Officers, Ladies Auxiliary, Rever-

end Clergy, members and distinguished guests. 

   It is indeed a pleasure and honor to serve as Chair of the Life 

Time Achievement Award Committee and to stand here 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 before you today to present the very first award.  The commit-

tee consisting of myself, Vice Chair Rick Dillon and member 

John J. Gunza received six nominations this year. The nomina-

tion presentations were very well done and the candidates 

nominated are outstanding examples of the intent of this 

award.  They excel in their fire service activities and are just as 

dedicated in their community service.  Selecting just one was 

challenging as the nominees are truly deserving of this award.  

The committee would like to thank those who submitted a 

nomination.  They will be returned and may be re submitted 

for future consideration. 

   At this time I ask that the Sgt at Arms prepare to escort our 

award recipient to the dais.  It gives me great pleasure to intro-

duce to you the 2009 Hudson Valley Volunteer Firemenôs 

Association Life Time Achievement Award   winner, Nelson 

Durland. 

 Nelson is being escorted by members of the 

 Hurleyville Color Guard 

 Sullivan County Fire Fighters 

 Sullivan County VFA Officers and Past Presidents 

 Life Time Achievement Award Committee 

  Also present with us this morning are members of the Liberty 

Lodge #521 Free and Accepted Masons. 

   Let me give you a brief summary of the accomplishments 

that led to Nelsonôs being selected for this award: 

    He is a 51 year member and Past Chief of the Hurleyville 

Fire Department. 

(Continued on page 2) 
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Albany County Reports: 
 

   The Albany County VFA held their annual meeting on June 

10, 2009 at the Delmar Fire Department Pavilion.  1st VP 

Darlene Wilson presented Carolyn and Jerry Day with 

framed resolutions for the many years of hard work and dedi-

cation to the Burn Fund of Albany County.  They have spent 

many countless hours working on the burn fund and have 

been greatly appreciated by the association as well as the 

many families this fund has helped throughout the years. 

   The election of Officers was also held at the meeting:  Dar-

lene Wilson President, Don Albright 1st VP, Recording Sec-

retary John Webb, Treasure Owen Murray and Financial Sec-

retary Kathie Wood.  Congratulations to all the officers.  The 

annual dinner will be held once again at the Fuller Road FD 

on September 23, 2009 and the annual muster will be hosted 

by Colonie Fire Company and held at Cooks Park on Septem-

ber 26, 2009. 

   SW Pitts Hose Co will be celebrating their 100 year anni-

versary next year. Go to their website www.lathamfd.org    
for fundraisers and other information in regard to this mile-

stone. 

   On June 6, 2009 the south side departments of the Town of 

Colonie held a Chiefs inspection and wet down for the Fuller 

Rd FD new Sutphen Engine.  It was held at the Colonie Fire 

Company.  Those who were in attendance were:  Colonie Fire 

Company, Fuller Road FD, Midway FD, Shaker Rd Loudon-

ville FD, Stanford Heights FD, and the West Albany FD.  

The winners for the day were 1st Place Midway, 2nd Place 

Fuller Road and third Place Shaker Road Loudonville. The 

wet down was actually a dry wet down but the new engine 

was placed into service on that day and a blessing was done 

by Chaplain Tom With.  The weather was beautiful, refresh-

ments were served and all in attendance had a wonderful 

time. 

   Albany County takes this time to thank the Lake George 

Fire Department for another wonderful convention.  And also 

to the newly elected officers of the HVVFA association and 

Ladies Auxiliary: A Successful Year.  

Kathie Wood, 
Albany County VP 

   Co-Chaired and was the grand marshal of the Sullivan 

County parade held in Hurleyville, 

   Served as President of the Town of Fallsburg Fire Chiefôs 

Association. 

   A member of the Sullivan County Fire Advisory Board and 

served as Chair of the Board for five years. 

   Instrumental in the creation, and a charter member of the 

Sullivan County Arson Task force . 

   Commissioner of the Loch Sheldrake Fire District and 

served as co-chair of the Board. 

    Recipient of the HVVFA Fred Smith Award 

   Served 6 years as a Director of the HVVFA 

   He served as Vice President and President of the HVVFA. 

   He is a member of 

and has served as 

president of the Royal 

Order of Red Vests 

   Delegate to FASNY 

and served on the 

FASNY resolutions 

committee 

Community Service: 

45 year member of the 

Liberty Lodge No. 

521 Free and Ac-

cepted Masons; 

Served as chair of the Masonic Brotherhood Project and 

Scholarship Committee; 

Committee member of the Masonic ID Program    (for children 

and older adults) and the monthly dinner fund raising program; 

In 2007 was awarded the New York State Grand Lodge Free 

and Accepted Masons Community Service with Hands and 

Heart Award for outstanding service; 

Nelson worked for the Department of Social Services for 31 

years helping families with their everyday lives by providing 

much needed services and assistance; 

He chaired the committee that established the Department of 

Social Services Memorial Garden to honor the deceased em-

ployees of that department and continues to maintain that gar-

den. He raised the funds necessary to develop and plant the 

garden. Working with local funeral directors he was able to 

obtain markers for the garden with names engraved on them; 

Organized the Eastern Sullivan Firemenôs Softball League and 

was the first President of the League.  Started the MVP award 

to honor deceased members; 

Several times each year Nelson opens his home to a group of 

West Point Cadets. Giving them the opportunity to socialize 

and relax in a family atmosphere, a home away from home.  

Each May he hosts a picnic for those cadets prior to their final 

exam.  Nelson has been involved in the Host a Cadet program 

for the past 14 years 

He developed the ñLittle Peopleôs Playgroundò and maintains 

it on almost a daily basis.  Officially named the Doris Durland 

Memorial Playground ï located at the Hurleyville F.D.; 

He initiated a community service project wherein the Royal 

(Continued from page 1) NELSON 

Order of the Red Vest partnered with the Boy Scouts of Amer-

ica. Two Junior Leadership Scholarships are awarded to two 

Scouts within the Hudson Valley each year through this pro-

gram.  He also arranged to have a Cadet speak with the Scouts 

and give them a tour of West Point.  On behalf of the Red Vests 

Nelson has presented several Eagle Scouts with recognition 

plaques. 

   During his career as a volunteer he found time to marry Joan 

DuBois, his better half.  We are very glad to have Joan here 

with us today.   I would like to congratulate you Nelson for all 

of the time, thought and effort you have dedicated to volunteer-

ing for your community and the fire service.   

Report respectfully submitted by: 

June Gunza , Chairwoman 

On behalf of the Committee 

http://www.lathamfd.org/


Page 3 August     2009  THE HUDSON VALLEY FIREFIGHTER  

                      News from 

                                     The Home 
 

Billy òScoopó Rosenhagen 

 

   The end of April saw the usual variety of  activities, Sunday 

Communion Service, basketball, sing alongs, and scrap book-

ing. May 3 saw Putnam County throwing a Bingo Party, and 

during that week we enjoyed a couple of sing along parties- 

Mitch Miller Lives on. On May 9th ñCheyenneò the therapy 

dog stopped in to see if I could he helped, no way! However, 

he did hang around for the Red Knights Bar-b-cue and the 

City of Hudson Fire Departmentôs Inspection Parade. The 

next week we enjoyed golf, bowling, sing along, Communion 

Service, basketball, karaoke, and shopping trips to the Wal-

Mart. On Saturday May 16, we finished the week with the 

Blue Vestsô Picnic. As usual, there was plenty of delicious 

food to eat, and a flurry of activity. On Sunday the 24th, I 

traveled to Plattekill for their parade. Plattekill FD and Ladies 

Auxiliary are my ñadoptive Familyò, and they really do a 

good job at ñspoilingò me ï they treat me as a king.  

   During the week we prepared for the Memorial Service on 

Friday night. On 

Friday night, the 

Chapel was 

packed with resi-

dents, family, 

employees, 

friends, as well 

as FASNY and 

LAFASNY offi-

cers and mem-

bers who trav-

elled from across 

the State for this 

event. This year we had the honor of having the NYS Depart-

ment of Corrections Pipe Band play for our service. They 

seemed to 

be enjoyed 

by every-

one, and 

they too 

seemed to 

enjoy 

them-

selves. 

They have 

also ex-

pressed an 

interest in 

an encore 

for next 

year. Their rendition of ñAmazing Graceò was breath taking. 

Good job, Friends. 

 

   On the 30th, some 

residents travelled to 

New Hackensack for 

their parade. The 

month of June kicked 

off with knitting cir-

cles, art class, origami 

class Fireside Bakery, 

and ñMamaôs Kitchenò 

sessions. Sunday, June 

7 saw Greene County over here to host their annual bar-ba-

cue and horse shoe tournament and parade. June 13th saw  

Lucy stop in for her ñPet Visitò. June 14th brought the annual 

Home Bar-B-Cue for the residents and their families, as well 

as employees and their families. This event hopefully brings 

about unity and fraternization between the two groups, as 

well as understanding of what each group is dealing with. A 

great time was had by all. 

   From the 18th thru the 20th Vinny Sergi, Joe Rocco, Bobby 

Hicks, and I travelled to beautiful Lake George, NY for  

some quality time with nature, AND the annual Hudson Val-

ley Volunteer Fire-

menôs Association 

Convention.  Shortly 

 after our arrival, we 

enjoyed a buffet 

lunch with the 

LAHVVFA; later 

that day, we were 

captivated by the 

training session, 

which dealt with the 

crash landing of 

Flight 447 into the Hudson River in the NYC area. On Friday 

evening, I had the honor of being in the Blue Vests Honor 

Guard for the Mardi Gras Parade. Incidentally, we won a 

trophy for ñMost  Firemanicò theme. On Saturday, I was on 

the reviewing stand with John and Diana Balling, as well as 

Mr. Bob Criefelds, doing my bit for the Publications Com-

mittee. My home department really looked good, and the 

judges must have agreed; Ossining got a couple of trophies. I 

am now looking forward to traveling out to Central Volunteer 

Firemenôs Associationôs Convention. We four residents wish 

to thank the Royal Order of Blue Vests for picking up the tab 

for our expenses once again. 

   As a final note, Diana Balling and I travelled from motel to 

motel trying to sell raffle tickets for a firematic quilt that LA-

FASNY is raffling off to help raise funds for  placing stained 

glass windows in the Chapel at our Home in Hudson, NY. If 

anyone is interested in purchasing some of these raffle tickets 

please get in touch with Diana at  her home or through email 

at: dlb@megacity.org  or any Officer or member of LA-

FASNY. These windows are extremely costly and were a 

main objective of the late Jim Wright, (Past) President of the 

Board of Trustees of the Firemenôs Home. 
Submitted by: 

 Billy ñ SCOOPò Rosenhagen 

mailto:dlb@megacity.org
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The Hudson Valley Firefighter  
Published six times a year by the publications committee of the 

Hudson Valley Volunteer Firemenôs Association in the interest of the 

volunteer fire service throughout the Hudson Valley. 

All communications to do with news articles and issue content, 
other than address changes, should be mailed to the Editor at 

1041 Blue Mountain Road, Saugerties, NY  12477  

fax to 1-208-246-3911 
Home--845-246-7805 

Or email me at john@bmfe.net 
Paul M. FisherðFounding EditorðHudson Valley Fireman 

John J Balling EditorðHudson Valley Firefighter 

 

ASSOCIATION OFFICERS  
 President, Donald Farrell; 1st Vice President,  Vincent Galvin; 2nd Vice 

President, Delbe Spath; Robert J. Creifelds, Recording Secretary; George 
Hill, Financial Secretary;  James Ryan, Treasurer; 

 Thomas McKinney , Past President. 

 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
James Coons, Joseph Mellan, Marilyn L Schrader,  George Woolsey 
Duncan Wilson and Fred Pettingell, Robert Boddie, Charles Eberhart. 

 

PUBLICATION COMMITTEE  
John J Balling Chairman, 

Committee Members: 
Michael Cesare, 

Michael Whelan,  

 Stuart Gates,    

John Mulligan,  

Joseph Taxiera, 

*Nancy Ferretti , 
*Diana Balling, 

*special assistants from LAHVVFA; 

All County Vice Presidents, 

 William C.òSCOOPò  Rosenhagen, Jr., CC&BW 

correspondent from LAHVVFA Leah Fletcher 
 

http://www.hvvfa.com 
 

ADVERTISING RATES (per issue)   
Business Card $25ðQuarter Page $40ðHalf Page $65 

Full Page $125  

5% discount for a yearôs advertising. 

Memorial / Sponsor Page Donations $100 

 

DEADLINES ARE AS FOLLOWS:  

June 20 for August issue (issue #1) 

August 20 for October (issue #2) 

October 20 for December  (issue #3) 

December 20 for February  (issue #4) 

February 20 for April   ( issue #5) 

April 20 for June-Convention Issue (issue #6) 
 

For all news items  -  ads  -  and photos 
 

BULLETIN BOARD  

ALL HUDSON VALLEY FIREMEN OF THE YEAR -2010 

Applications go to  

Chairman Douglas Mann 
103 North Liberty Dr. Stony Point NY  10980 

Applications must be received by February 15, 2010 

ALL HUDSON VALLEY  FIRE POLICEMAN OF THE YEAR -2010 

Applications go to Chairman Robert Ruston 

8 Arrow Head Court, Newburgh NY 12550 

& must be received by March 1, 2010 
  

  
 

MESSAGE FROM THE EDITOR: 

TO THE READERS; 

    Okay readers, youôre used to hearing me complain so I 

wonôt let you down. Over the last few issues Iôve been look-

ing for ideas on trying to make this newsletter break evenðif 

not ñprofit makingò. It seems that the county vice presidents 

(of the past) were not interested in doing their job so I started 

looking at the mailing list for this HV Firefighter.  

     It seems to have quite a large number of recipients that are 

ñnot entitled toò a ñfreeò copy. I had considered just eliminat-

ing these names but that might not be a viable solution to the 

problem.  

     Therefore, effective as of this issue, we will be instituting 

a ñNewsletter Postage Potò. I feel that this will be an opportu-

nity for those of you who have been getting a ñfree copyò for 

the past years to òpay your shareò. If this system doesnôt pan 

out then Iôll look at other options such as dropping all non 

contributors.  

     No, we wonôt be offering a subscription to the Firefighter. 

This would just further the cost of production. Contributions 

should be sent to me (address is in the left column or below), 

I can log  the contribution and forward the funds to Mr. 

George Hill. 

        Now for an aggravating situation! While on the review-

ing stand at this past convention trying to take pictures, a 

number of people thought that at that point in time, it was 

proper time to inform the parade announcer (Mr. Robert 

Creifelds) that ABC Fire Co. (and/or auxiliary) is the home of 

Officer XYZ. Poor Bob! He has enough to do making sure 

that the sheet he has in front of him saying that  the approach-

ing unit is Timbuck Too Fire Dept. when in fact the ap-

proaching unit is Kalamazoo Fire Co. and Aux. which is 

really supposed to be in the twelfth division, and weôre still in 

the escort division. Have some pity on this man! He has 

enough work making sure that what he is trying to announce 

is the correct information. For the most part, you know ahead 

of time that ñTom McKinney is a member of Lake George 

Fire Deptò and that his title is now Past President.  Get this 

information to the host committee early enough so they can 

attach these requests to the line-up sheet for Bob. He doesnôt 

have a problem making the announcementðjust the method 

being used to get this information to him. There seemed to be 

only a couple of officers who had this information in ahead of 

time, but very many on the spur of the moment requests.                

Have pity on this man, PLEASE! 

John Balling, Editor 

The HV Firefighter 

1041 Blue Mt. Rd.  

Saugerties, NY 12477 
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August   5 Saratoga County VFA Quarterly Meeting 
  Hillcrest Fire Department ï Mechanicville  7:30 PM 

   6 Greene County VFA Quarterly Meeting 

  Kiskatom Volunteer Fire Company   8 PM   
 11 Sullivan County VFA Bi-Monthly Meeting 

  Roscoe/Rockland Fire Department   8 PM 

 12 Saratoga County VFA Annual Picnic 
  Halfmoon Fire Department pavilion   6 PM 

 15 Rockland County VFA Monthly Meeting  

Columbian Fire Eng. Co. No. 1 ï Spring Valley  8 PM 
 18 Ulster County VFA Monthly Meeting 

  Modena Fire & Rescue   8 PM 

                   19             Rockland Cty. Safety Officer Association Meeting  
                                    Valley Cottage   7:30 PM 

 19 ï 21 FASNY # 137 Annual Convention  Niagara Falls, NY 

 
September   10 Greene County VFA #121 Annual Convention 

  Town of Hunter Fire Department   8 PM 

  11 Rockland County VFA #97 Annual Convention 
  The Holidome ï Suffern   8 PM 

  15 Ulster County VFA Monthly Meeting 

  Kerhonkson Fire Company  8 PM 
 16 Albany County VFA Annual Dinner  6 PM  

18 Westchester County VFA #103 Annual Convention 
Live Oak Engine Company No. 1 

Elmsford Volunteer Fire Department  

 19 FASNY Testimonial Dinner/Cruise  
   James A. Ryan Lake George ï Warren County 

                  23               Rockland Cty. Safety Officer Association Meeting 

                                     Nanuet    7:30 PM 
 24 ï 26 Orange County VFA Annual Convention 

  Walden Fire Department   8:00 PM 

 26 Royal Order of the Blue Vests 
  Annual Installation Banquet 

  Firemenôs Home ï Hudson   6:00 PM 

27 HVVFA Legislative Caucus 
  Firemenôs Home ï Hudson  Starts at 10:00 AM 

  HVVFA Home Day Firemenôs Home in Hudson 

 28 Putnam County VFA Bi-Monthly Meeting 
  Mahopac Falls Volunteer Fire Department   8:00 PM 

 

October 3 Walter W. Eck Bi-Annual Fire Police Seminar 
Fuller Road Fire Department  8:00 AM 

9 Rockland County VFA Monthly Meeting   8:00 PM 

 11 Hudson Valley VFA Fall Meeting 
 Cataract Hose Company No. 2 ï Ossining  1:00 PM 

13 Sullivan County VFA Bi-Monthly Meeting 

 Smallwood-Mongaup Valley Vol. Fire Comp.8:00 PM 
   14 Columbia County VFA Quarterly Meeting    7:30 PM 

 18 Royal Order of the Blue Vests Quarterly Meeting 

  West Clinton Fire Company No. 1    1:00 PM  
 20 Rockland County VSOA Monthly Meeting 

  Volunteer Hose Company No. 1 ï Suffern   7:30 PM 

  Dutchess County VFA Quarterly Meeting    8:00 PM 
  Ulster County VFA Monthly Meeting 

  West Hurley Fire Department    8:00 PM 

 23 ï 25 FASNY Fall Legislative Seminar 
  Holiday Inn ï Turf Albany County 

 

 
 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR!  
Submitted by Mike Cesare. Locations of various meetings not available at press 

time.  If you have information, please email to: cidmazur32@aol.com 

DATES WE HOPE TO 

SEE YOU  

Ladies Auxiliary Meeting 

June 18, 2009 

Lake George Firehouse 

  

Director in Charge - Carol Kraus 

 Carol called for the colors to be posted. An invocation  

was offered by Chaplain Rita Demary. 

 Flag Bearer - Karen McDonald, Color Guard - Lori Starry 

& Christina Bowen. 

Conductress - Sue Rock 

      We received greetings from the Lake George Auxiliary 

by Beth  Brundage.  Robert Blais as mayor informed us that 

this was the 13th time Lake George had hosted Hudson Val-

ley for its annual convention. Louis Tessier spoke as Town 

Supervisor and lastly Fire Chief James Barber greeted us. 

      Additional greeters were Craig Whitman as Director of 

the Firemen's Home and Tom McKinney as President of 

Hudson Valley Firefighters. 

      A memorial service in honor of our dear departed mem-

ber Ann Wright was conducted by Chaplain Demary. 

      Our next auxiliary meeting will be September 20, 2009 

at the Montrose Fire 

House. This will be hosted by both Montrose and Ossining 

Auxiliaries. Sue Peck will be Director in Charge. 

 Please don't forget Hudson Valley Day at the Firemen's 

Home on the 27th of September. 

      The benediction was read by Chaplain Demary and the 

colors were retired. 

  
Leah B. Fletcher 

Liaison to Hudson Valley Firefighter 

November 5 Greene County VFA Fall Meeting8:00 PM  
11 Saratoga County VFA Annual Meeting 

  Eagle-Matt Lee Fire Company No. 1     7:30 PM  

 13 Rockland County VFA Monthly Meeting   8:00 PM 
 17 Ulster County VFA Monthly Meeting 

  Woodstock Fire Company No. 1           8:00 PM 

18 Rockland County VSOA Monthly Meeting  
Blauvelt Volunteer Fire Company   7:30 PM 

 24 Orange County VFA Bi-Monthly Meeting 

  Dan Leghorn Engine Company     8:00 PM 
 30 Putnam County VFA Quarterly Meeting 

  Carmel Volunteer Ambulance Core 

  Starts at 8:00 PM 
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ATTENTION COMMITTEE CHAIRS:  If you chair a 

committee which generates revenue for, or expenses to the 

Association, you are required to submit a Budget Proposal 

to the Budget and Finance Committee by May 1 of each 

year for the following year.  Failure to do so will result in 

no funds being allotted for your committee.  It has not been 

strictly enforced in the past but it is going to be in the fu-

ture.  THEREFORE:  Any committee which does not 

submit a Budget Proposal to the Budget and Finance Com-

mittee by April 15, 2010, will not receive any funding for 

the 2010-2011 year. Budget Proposals can be sent to: 

                       Michael G. Karashay ï Chair                                                                                                  

                       Budget & Finance Committee                                                                                               

                       21 Division Street                                                                                           

                       Saugerties, NY  12477                                                                                

                       (845) 246-8395                                                                                                    

                      MKARASHAY@HVC.RR.COM                                                                                               

 

 

8th Annual Fire Service Women of New York State Training Conference 
                The Fire Service Women of New York State is again holding their annual conference at the New York State Academy 

of Fire Science.  Last year approximately twenty women from the Hudson Valley made the trip to the academy to participate in 

the conference.  This yearôs conference, to be held September 17th thru 

the 20th, is packed with exciting courses that cover a wide spectrum of 

training for the volunteer and career service, interior and exterior fire-

fighters, and EMS providers.  The conference offers women the chance 

to work with other women throughout the state and discuss issues that 

they deal with and to learn in a non threatening atmosphere. 

                Some of the classes being offered this year include Thermal 

Imaging Camera Operations, Firefighter Assist and Search Team, Car-

pentry for Collapse, Fire Behavior & Arson Awareness and On-Scene 

Rehabilitation for Emergency Operations.  Classes are also being offered 

to help students focus on specific skills such as ventilation, ropes and 

knots, forcible entry, and ladders.  Demonstrations will be offered by the 

Office of Fire Prevention and Controlôs  Arson Bureau and Special Ser-

vices Bureau showing how their K9s are able to assist emergency re-

sponders.  EMS classes, a breast cancer risk workshop, and sexual har-

assment classes are just a few of the other classes being offered. 

                Applications and a complete list of classes are available at http://www.dos.state.ny.us/fire/pdfs/

events/2009fswnys.pdf.  Questions pertaining to the conference can be sent to FireServices @dos.state.ny.us. 

Submitted by: 

Mackenzie A. Jewell 

Fire Protection Specialist, 

N.Y.S. O.F.P.C. 

Robert Ruston awarded  

State Associationõs Highest Award 
 

     Robert Ruston was awarded 

the Woodward Award for his 

achievements and distinguished 

meritorious service to the Fire 

Police Community over an ex-

tended period of years by the 

Volunteer Fire Police Associa-

tion of the State of New York. 

     The Association held its an-

nual convention in Syracuse 

April 30 to May 2nd during which 

an awards ceremony was held.  

Mr. Rustonôs nomination was submitted by the Ulster County 

Volunteer Fire Police Association and the Volunteer Fire 

Police Association and Volunteer Firemenôs Association of 

Dutchess County.  The Dutchess Associationôs Fire Police 

President, Richard Jackob, said that Robert Ruston had dem-

onstrated total dedication to the Fire Police services, his com-

munity, and the Somers VFD  to which he belongs. 

     Robert Ruston is Vice President of Area 2 for the State 

Association which encompasses the southern Hudson Val-

leyôs seven counties, and is Secretary of the Somers Volun-

teer Fire Department, Secretary of the Westchester County 

Volunteer Firemenôs Association, and is Chairman of the 

Hudson Valley Volunteer Firemenôs Fire Police Committee. 

RCVSOA MEETING DATES 

ANNOUNCED FOR 2009-2010 
   The monthly meetings of the Rockland County Vol. 

Safety Officers Assoc. will be as follows: Aug. 19 at Valley 

Cottage; Sept. 23 at Nanuet; Oct.20 at Vol. Hose, Suffern; 

Nov. 18 at Blauvelt; Dec. NO MEETING; Jan. 20 P.R. 

H&L; Feb. 17 at Sloatsburg; Mar.17 at Rocklands; Apr. 21 

IS OPEN; May 19 at Hillcrest. The meeting will start at 7:30 

PM and are open to interested persons. 

http://www.dos.state.ny.us/fire/pdfs/events/2009fswnys.pdf
http://www.dos.state.ny.us/fire/pdfs/events/2009fswnys.pdf
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Moriah Fire Department Honors 

Ralph Jacquish for 55 Years of Service, 

And 50 Years as Fire Chief 
   On May 16th, John Balling and I attended the Annual 

Award Banquet honoring a member of the Moriah Fire De-

partment with 55 years of continuous service and 50 years as 

Chief. Ralph Jacquish, thatôs incredible! Obviously, youôre 

doing something right. You deserve all the recognition you 

get. 

     Ralph received (many) proclamations honoring his years 

of volunteer service 

awards from Assembly 

member Theresa Say-

ward, Congressman 

John McHugh, Town of 

Moriah presented by 

Tom Scozzafava who 

also represented the 

Essex County Board of 

Supervisors. NYS Asso-

ciation of Fire Chiefs 

was presented by Direc-

tor George Rivers, Essex County Sheriff Henry Homes and 

Port Henry Mayor Gary Cook all spoke. Representing Essex 

County Emergency Services was Deputy Coordinator Don 

Jacquish, Ralphôs son, who presented a citation from Gover-

nor Patterson.  Warren County Fire Coordinator Brian 

LaFlure gave Ralph a citation from Warren County along 

with a 1957 Chevy model chiefs car. Representing Clinton 

County was Director Kelly Donahue. Bob Wescott gave 

Ralph a 55 year certificate from Hudson Valley Volunteer 

Firemanôs Association, Fire Association State of New York 

and Office of Fire Prevention and Control. Moriah Fire De-

partment presented Ralph with a trophy bust and officers and 

members presented a pewter speaking trumpet. A bio of 

Ralphôs life was read by Bill Trybendis.  

   Then there was a memorial service and the ringing of the 

bell for 3 deceased members; Firefighter Don Baker and aux-

iliary members Marge Pepper and Barb Armstrong. About 

160 people attended 

the awards dinner and 

a great meal and time 

was had by all. The 

highlight of the eve-

ning was Ralph Jac-

quish with 55 years 

of continuous service 

and 50 years as chief; 

the longest tenured 

chief in the State of 

New York. 

    Along with that was the 1st female chief from the Lake 

Placid Volunteer Fire Dept., Essex County, Liane Colby. 

Congratulations to both! 
Submitted by Past President Bob Wescott 

Photos by John Balling 

FIREFIGHTER FRIENDS  

     When a firefighter leaves the ñjobô and retires to a better 

life, many are jealous.  Some are pleased and yet others (who 

have already retired) wonder.  We wonder if he knows what  

he is leaving behind because we already know. 

     We know, for example, that after a lifetime of camaraderie 

that few experience, it will remain as a longing for those past 

times.  We know in a firefighterôs life there is a fellowship 

which lasts long after the uniforms are hung up in the back of 

the closet.  We know even if he throws them away, they will 

be on him with every step and breath that remains in his life.  

We also know how the very being of the man speaks of what 

he was and in his heart still is. 

     These are the burdens of the job.  You will see what others 

do not see or choose to ignore and always will look at the rest 

of the fire service world with a respect for what they doð

only grown in a lifetime of knowing. Never think for one 

moment you are escaping from that life.  You are only escap-

ing the ñjobò and merely being allowed to leave ñactiveò 

duty. 

     So as you enjoy your retirement at the Firemenôs Home, in 

your heart you never forget for one moment that ñBlessed are 

the firefighters for they shall be called children of Godò and 

that you are still a member of the greatest fraternity the world 

has ever know. 
Civilian Friends vs. Firefighter Friends 

Civilian Friends : Get upset if youôre too busy to talk to them for a 

week. 

Firefighter Friends : Are glad to see you after years and 

will happily carry on the same conversation you were having the last 

time you met. 

Civilian Friends : Borrow your stuff for a few days then give it 

back. 

Firefighter Friends: Keep your stuff so long they forget itôs yours. 

Civilian Friends : Will leave you behind if thatôs what the crowd is 

doing. 

Firefighter Friends: Will kick crowdsô butt for leaving you behind. 

Civilian Friends : Know a few things about you. 

Firefighter Friends  Could write a book with direct quotes from 

you. 

Civilian Friends : Will take your drink away when they think 

youôve had enough. 

Firefighter Friends : Will look at you stumbling all over the place 

and say, ñYou better drink the rest of that before you spill it!ò. Then 

carry you home safely and put you to bed. 

Civilian Friends : Will talk crap to the person who talks crap about 

you. 

Firefighter Friends : Will knock them the hell out for using your 

name in vain. 

Civilian Friends:  Have never seen you cry. 

Firefighter Friends : Have cried with you. 

Civilian Friends : Have shared a few experiences. 

Firefighter Friends : Have shared a lifetime of experiences no citi-

zen could ever dream of . 

Civilian Friends : Are for a while. 

Firefighter Friends : Are for life! 

 

The above was read at the Firemenôs Home Memorial Service by 

Board of Trustee Secretary Steve Klein.  It was felt that everyone 

would appreciate the message. 

FI 


